Mount Evelyn 25/5/2023 ISSUE 8 Primary School NEWSLETTER

Principal's Report

Dear parents, students and friends,

Last week we celebrated Education Week across the school with students participating in a variety of activities linked to the theme Active Learners: Move, Make, Motivate. The highlight being the open morning on Friday. We had many parents, grand-parents, and aunts and uncles join their students for some interactive challenges and lessons. Students really love sharing their learning, so it was great to see so many families able to come along. Other activities throughout the week included a buddy STEM challenge between the Yr 1 and 6 students, pirate themed story writing and outdoor learning days. And although not technically part of Education week, yesterday all students participated in the National Simultaneous Storytime, in which our library captains read the story, 'The Speedy Sloth' over the loud speaker, and the 3/4 students viewed an online eSmart presentation yesterday as well. There's always lots happening at Mount Evelyn PS!

Our SRC fundraiser, 'Dress like a pirate day', saw us raise over \$410 for children's cancer research, particularly DIPG. Well done everyone who dressed up and donated. You all looked great and I am pleased to say no one was made to walk the plank!

Last Friday, we had a record number of students (over 40) from years 3-6 compete in the district cross country at Lillydale Lake. All students who participated should be congratulated for challenging themselves in this event. Congratulations to Oscar, Ryder, and C-Jae who finished in the top 10 for their respective age groups and now progress through to the regional race in Yarra Glen.

By now you have probably seen the fantastic looking and very popular school beanies being worn by students. They arrived just in time for the colder weather with more available to buy from the school office. Please make sure they are clearly named on tag inside because its easy for kids to get them mixed up.

Best wishes to our Year 1 students who are heading off on an excursion to the CERES centre on Friday. I am sure you will have lots of fun learning about different environments and indigenous perspectives.

Finally, don't forget that next Wednesday is a pupil free curriculum day at Mount Evelyn PS. Staff will be participating in a range of assessment activities and professional learning. The OSHC service has a program running for the day with lots of spaces available. Call the OSHC to book your child's spot.



Order some delicious fresh local pies for the winter and support the Community Engagement Committee to raise funds to go towards the new Nature Play Area and Outdoor Classroom.

Order forms must be returned with money by **Thursday 8th June**, **2023**.

Pies will be ready for collection on **Thursday 15th June, 2023 in the Community Room between 3pm and 4pm.**

Please note, pies will be fresh and therefore need to be refrigerated soon after collection.

Principal: Trevor Vass Website: mtevelynps.vic.edu.au

Phone: 9736 2233 Email: mount.evelyn.ps@education.vic.edu.au

Dear Families.

On behalf of the Mount Evelyn Primary School Combined OSHC, we would like to invite you to join our Vacation Care Program. Booking forms and enrolment packs for the **June / July 2023 school holiday program** are available from MEPS OSHC service, OSHC and school office or on the Mount Evelyn PS website. We are open to the community for Vacation Care bookings.

Mount Evelyn Primary School OSHC services are an accredited childcare provider and eligible families can apply for **CCS** subsidy. Please contact us by phone or email.

Email: osh@mtevelynps.vic.edu.au osh@woori@mtevelynps.vic.edu.au

Phone Number: 9736 2123

Nominated Supervisor hours - Melissa McDonald - Monday to Friday 5.30am - 1.30pm

Service Hours - Monday to Friday 6.30am - 6.30pm

JUNE / JULY 2023 School Holiday Program



























AUSTRALIAN GIRLS CHOIR





Is this your daughter?

Look no further than the Australian Girls Choir because we encourage, challenge and inspire girls as they learn to sing, dance and perform.

Join us at our **JUNE OPEN DAY**





Girls blossom as members of the AGC, both on and off the stage. Your daughter will develop confidence, public speaking and presentation skills, resilience and friendships that will last a lifetime.

Our senior performers have shared the stage with a long list of artists including Hugh Jackman, Arny Shark and Kylle Minogue. We are proud to have represented Qariats for 25 years in the iconic if Still Call Australia Home' advertising campaigns and at hundreds of live events.

Now accepting Semester 2 enrolments for our rehearsal venues in Berwick, Box Hill, Caulfield North, Cheltenham, Essendon, Glen Waverley, Greensborough, Heidelberg, Ivanhoe, Kew, Ringwood and Yarraville.



JOIN US AT OUR **JUNE** OPEN DAY

Register now at ausgirlschoir.com.au/joinagc or phone 03 9859 6499



